

Part A • Grammar, Vocabulary and How to ...

GRAMMAR

1 Choose the correct words to complete the text.

It is very important to eat ¹ **an** / **some** healthy food every day. Many people eat ² **any** / **some** fruit for breakfast, for example, ³ **a** / **an** banana or ⁴ **a** / **an** apple. For lunch or dinner, some people don't eat ⁵ **a** / **any** meat, but eat vegetables instead. Also, it is good to eat ⁶ **some** / **any** fish, but remember to eat ⁷ **an** / **a** salad with it instead of chips! And don't forget to drink ⁸ **some** / **a** water with each meal.

/8

2 Choose the correct adverb so that the second sentence means the same as the first.

- Jennifer doesn't play sport because she hates it.
Jennifer **usually** / **never** plays sport.
- I have cereal for breakfast every day.
I **always** / **sometimes** have cereal for breakfast.
- We hardly ever go to the cinema.
We go to the cinema **three times a year** / **once a month**.
- George plays football on Mondays and Wednesdays.
George plays football **twice a week** / **every day**.
- My parents are online for a few hours at the weekends.
My parents are **often** / **sometimes** online.
- I go to the gym at 8.00 a.m. from Monday to Friday and at 2.00 p.m. on Saturday.
I **sometimes** / **usually** go to the gym in the morning.
- Kim and Stephen have pizza for dinner every Friday.
Kim and Stephen **sometimes** / **always** have pizza on Friday.

/7

3 Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verbs in brackets.

- Jamal doesn't like _____ (cook).
- Doctors like _____ (help) people.
- My mum loves _____ (live) in the countryside.
- Aisha hates _____ (be) in big cities.
- I like _____ (ride) my bicycle in summer.

/5

VOCABULARY

4 Choose the correct words to complete the texts.

Simon: I love fish, especially ¹ **salmon** / **lamb**. I eat it with vegetables like ² **strawberries** / **peas**. I also love desserts, especially ³ **ice cream** / **avocado**.

Georgia: I prefer meat. I eat a lot of ⁴ **prawns** / **lamb**. I don't have it with noodles – I have some ⁵ **rice** / **cheese** with it. My favourite drink is ⁶ **grapes** / **orange juice**.

Karen: I'm vegetarian, so I don't eat meat, but I eat ⁷ **eggs** / **beef** and cheese. My favourite type of food is fruit. I eat a lot of ⁸ **aubergines** / **apples** and pears. Also, I use a lot of chillies and ⁹ **melons** / **herbs** to make my food delicious. My favourite dish is ¹⁰ **pasta** / **butter** with mushrooms.

/10

5 Choose the correct answer (a or b).

- Mia doesn't work at the weekends so she ____ late.
a goes **b** gets up
- Ben ____ a meeting with his boss every morning.
a goes to **b** gets
- I usually want to ____ online after I finish work.
a meet **b** spend time
- They ____ for coffee before they play tennis.
a spend time **b** go
- How often do you ____ your messages on your phone?
a go to **b** check
- We ____ shopping in the city once a month.
a go **b** get up
- I want to ____ my emails before we go out.
a check **b** meet
- Do you want to ____ running tomorrow?
a spend time **b** go
- What time do they ____ on Fridays?
a get up **b** check
- Lucy often ____ online. She likes looking at food pictures.
a meets **b** spends time

/10

HOW TO ...

6 Choose the correct words in brackets to complete the sentences.

- 1 In a restaurant, you order your food from the _____ (waiter / bill).
- 2 _____ (Side dishes / Desserts) are usually vegetables like broccoli or a salad.
- 3 Sometimes restaurants add an extra ten percent _____ (service charge / side dishes) to the bill.
- 4 The cost of the food and drink is usually on the _____ (service charge / bill).
- 5 Before having your main course, you can have _____ (desserts / starters).

/5

7 Complete the conversations with the phrases in the box.

Are you ready	Come this way	Could we have
Do you have	Would you like	

Conversation 1

- A: Good evening. ¹ _____ a reservation?
- B: No, we don't. ² _____ a table for two, please?
- A: Yes. ³ _____.

Conversation 2

- A: Hi. ⁴ _____ to order?
- B: Can I have the Thai chicken curry with rice and some sparkling water, please?
- A: ⁵ _____ a starter?
- B: No, thank you.

/5

Total: /50

Part B • Listening, Reading and Writing

LISTENING

1 [Audio UT2.01] Listen to Maggie talk about cooking food for her family. Match the people (1–5) with the foods they like (a–e).

- | | |
|------------------|--------------------------|
| 1 Mark | a yogurt and cereal |
| 2 Delia | b bread and eggs |
| 3 Sasha | c strawberries and melon |
| 4 Ali and Daniel | d chilli and pepper |
| 5 Maggie | e prawns and fish |

/5

2 [Audio UT2.01] Listen again and complete the sentences with the words in the box. You do not need four of the words.

banana butter father mother mushrooms
pasta peas potatoes snack

- Maggie lives with her husband, her children and her _____.
- Mark likes rice, but he doesn't like _____.
- Sasha loves vegetables, especially _____.
- After school, the twins have a _____.
- Maggie doesn't use _____ when she cooks.

/10

READING

3 Read the text about someone living in England. Match the titles (1–5) with the paragraphs (A–E).

- A busy day, but not at work. _____
- The day I am relaxed. _____
- My daily life at work. _____
- What do I do? _____
- The activities I do every week. _____

/5

My Life in London

A

My name is Christina and I'm from England. I live in London and I'm a lawyer. I work in a small office in the centre of the city. I like my job a lot because it is interesting and I help people with their problems. I talk to lots of different people every day.

B

I get up early at 6.30 a.m. I have cereal and coffee for breakfast and I check my emails and phone messages. Then I go to work by train. It takes about 45 minutes. I start work at 8.30 a.m. I usually have lunch at 1.00 p.m. with some of the people in my office and I finish work at 4.30 p.m.

C

I'm a healthy person and I like playing sport. I like running, but I don't have time before work so I go running at the weekend. After work on Tuesdays and Thursdays, I go swimming, and on Wednesdays, I play tennis with my friend, Jenny. We sometimes go out for dinner after tennis.

D

On Saturday morning, I always go running in the park and then I usually meet my sister, Ellie, for coffee. We sometimes go shopping, but not when she comes with her children because they don't like shopping. In the evening, I cook dinner and watch a film with my husband. We hardly ever go to the cinema because there are so many films online.

E

I never get up early on Sunday! I don't do any sports or cooking. My husband makes eggs and coffee for breakfast. We often go to my husband's parents for lunch on Sundays. They live close to us and he likes to spend time with them.

4 Read the text again. Complete the sentences with one word from the text.

- Christina is a _____ and she works in London.
- She gets up early and starts work at _____ a.m.
- On _____, Christina and Jenny sometimes go out for dinner.
- Ellie's children don't like going _____.
- Christina has _____ with her husband's parents on Sundays.

/10

WRITING

5 Correct the underlined parts of the sentences. Use *and*, *but* or *or*.

- 1 My brother never eats chicken and lamb.
- 2 At the weekend, I like going shopping but going to parties.
- 3 They drink coffee or they don't drink tea.
- 4 Do you want to play video games but watch a film?
- 5 Sam likes music or he doesn't play the guitar.

/5

6 Write a description of an event. Write about 80 words.

Include this information:

- Where and when is the event?
- What do people do at the event?
- What do you like about it?

/15

Total: /50

Part C • Speaking

SPEAKING

1 Make questions and ask your partner.

- 1 What / you / usually / eat / dinner?
- 2 Where / you / buy / food?
- 3 Who / cooks / weekends / your / family?
- 4 Do / often / spend time online / weekends?
- 5 How often / meet friends / coffee?

/5

2 Answer your partner's questions.

/5

3 Describe the picture to your partner.



/10

Total: /20